# Cambooya School News

Monday 15th November 2021





Principal: David Wilson

**Phone**: (07) 4612 2333

Email: the.principal@cambooyass.eq.edu.au

Web Site: www.cambooyass.eq.edu.au

Harrow Street Cambooya QLD 4358

Term 4 - Week 7

### From the Principal's Office

### Car Speed around the school

I have had reports of cars moving well above the speed limit around the school. All roads around the school are 40km/h for the reason that there are large numbers of small children around the school. Thanks to the parents and carers who have been letting me know about this, please continue to pass on the information.

This is a safety issue and needs to be addressed by everyone.

#### **End of Term Events**

We have a large number of school events coming up so stay up to date with the latest news by reading your newsletter and keeping an eye on social media channels. If you have any questions get in touch with the school.

### Thanks to classroom staff!

I would just like to acknowledge and commend the teachers and teacher aides who have been working on finishing the teaching of units and student assessment tasks over the past few weeks. It is always a hectic time of the year and the staff are to be commended for the way they have stuck to the task and got things done. Thank you.

## Kind regards David

### <u>Principal</u> Awards

Congratulations to Quinn and Summer for receiving the Principal award for Week 6.



# **Important Dates**

By Appointment only Lisa—0400168464	Uniform Shop
Wednesday	TUCKSHOP
Thursday 14th Octo- ber	Swimming commences Years 3-6
Friday 15th October	Swimming commences Prep—Year 2
Wednesday 24th November	Prep 2022 Transition Day
Friday 26th November	Christmas Concert
Thursday 2nd December	Yr 3—6 Swimming Carnival
Friday 3rd December	R I Service
	P & C Colour Run
Tuesday 7th Decem-	Year 6 Graduation
ber	Prep—Yr 2 Swimming Car- nival



# Cambooya School News



### **Week 6 Certificates**

Congratulations to the following students who received a Certificate on Assembly. Charlie, Dylan, Ethian, Malika, Summer, Raza, Julian, Lucas, Megan, Holly, Breana, Ryan, Kevin, Isaac, Lilly, Oliver.



### Our PBL Focus for Week 7

Value: Responsible and Safe

Respect

Focus: How to cope with unpleasant feelings.

This week our focus is on coping with unpleasant feelings and being able to talk to people about how we are feeling. It is about giving the students strategies to cope at school so we can all be safe and happy.



GOTCHA Café continues this week!

## **Tuckshop**

Tuckshop is Wednesday this week:

Orders via quickcliq

by 8.30

Thank you to everyone who wore free dress and bought in a donation or a gold coin. We raised \$143 and some great donations that can be used in the tuckshop.



#### **P&C News**

Only four weeks of term left! Wowsers.

Thanks to everyone who did fundraising for the slime run. All prize orders are due before this Friday 19<sup>th</sup> November so please go online to <a href="https://www.myprofilepage.com.au">www.myprofilepage.com.au</a> and scroll down to the prize ordering section. Or you can fill out the form in the booklet that was sent home a couple of weeks ago and drop it into the office. If you have any questions, please contact me (Kristie) on 0421 281 855. And don't forgot... any student who raised more than \$250 will go in the draw to personally slime Mr Wilson! We'll announce the slimer next week! Just a quick reminder to remember to grab a white shirt for the slime fun run on Friday 3 December.

We have just found out today that mangoes will be delivered sometime during the week starting Monday 29 Nov. We will let you know the exact date as soon as we're told. As always, we will need help on the day of delivery helping hand out mangoes so please keep an eye out for the delivery date and let us know how you can help.

The school Christmas concert will be held in the evening on Friday 26 November (I believe a flyer will be sent home this week with all the details). The P&C will be running a BBQ on the night (steak burgers and sausages on bread) and selling soft drinks and ice blocks. Please BYO alcohol and kick back and prepare to be entertained by the kids! We will need help running the BBQ—if you can spare an hour or two, please contact me on 0421 281 855.

The P&C break up/December meeting/we survived the year will be held at the Bull & Barley on Monday 6 December at 6pm. If you'd like to attend, please let Alyce know on 0417 353 920 so we can book enough tables. All P&C members, partners and kids are welcome.

We're keen to finalise the design for our new playgrounds/ equipment—if you'd like to contribute your thoughts and ideas, please contact Claire on 0409 614 262. Current ideas include a sensory playground for the Preps to year 2s, and a ninja warrior style playground for the bigger kids.

#### Dates to remember:

Fri 19 Nov Slime fun run prize orders due (open to all stu-

dents who raise more than \$10)

Wed 24 Nov Prep transition day (uniforms shop open)

Fri 26 Nov Christmas concert & BBQ Week of 29 Nov Mangoes being delivered

Thur 2 Dec Swimming carnival Fri 3 Dec Slime fun run

Mon 6 Dec P&C break up (6pm at Bull & Barley)

Tues 7 Dec Year 6 graduation (6pm)
Thur 9 Dec Picnic day & Presentation day